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31st March - 4th April 2025

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

We have reached the end of another very busy half term at Parklands. Year 11 are now very much on 
the final countdown before their exams. Next week is our annual Easter School, where the children can 
get some final revision tips before the start of the exams. Hopefully all of our Year 11s will use the 
Easter Break to make sure they are ready and prepared for the start of the exam season next half term. 

School reopens for the Summer term on Tuesday 22nd April for all pupils. The French Speaking Exams 
take place on Wednesday 23rd, and this is the first of the exam sessions. There is also a Parents and 
Carers Evening on Wednesday for those going on the Barcelona Trip next year. On Thursday 24th April 
we will be holding our final Progress Evening for Year 11; this will be online and appointments will be 
available to book the week before on School Cloud as usual.

In the second week back, the main GCSE exam season begins, with Art and Photography both taking 
place this week. There are further exams the following week, with the first whole cohort exam being 
English Literature Paper 1 on Monday 12th May. Year 11 pupils all have their exam timetables and 
these are also available on Edulink. 

From May 1st, the food prices in the canteen will be increasing. We appreciate that this is not great 
news, but I’m sure that you recognise that costs are increasing across the country of all items, including 
energy, ingredients, and staff. Currently, our prices are below those in other schools in the local area, 
and have not increased for a number of years. We will keep the increase minimal, and we are intending 
to raise prices incrementally across the Summer term to try to reduce the impact on family budgets. 
The school canteen is run on a not for profit basis, and this increase is purely to cover our increasing 
costs whilst maintaining the quality and range of our provision. If you feel that you may be entitled to, 
but are not in receipt of, free school meals, please click on this link to check if you may be eligible to 
claim. If you find you are eligible for free school meals, please let school know once this has been 
confirmed.

Finally, I’d like to wish you all a fabulous break. We look forward to seeing everyone back on Tuesday 
22nd.

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
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Key Dates  - April

● Tuesday 22nd April: First day back of Summer Term
● Tuesday 22nd April: Final Year 11 Tracker reports and reviews
● Wednesday 23rd April: Barcelona Trip Parents Evening 5-6pm
● Thursday 24th April: Year 11 Progress Evening Online
● Tuesday 29th April: Year 10 Tracker reports and reviews

Key Dates - May

● Tuesday 1st May: Year 9 Tracker reports and reviews/ Year 7 & 8 BfL reports home
● Friday 2nd May: Duke of Edinburgh practice weekend
● Monday 5th May: Bank Holiday
● Thursday 15th May: Year 7 Progress Evening in school
● Friday 23rd May: Last day of term

Key Dates - June

● Monday 2nd June: School reopens

Y9 and Y11 same day detentions

Please be aware that if your child should receive a BfL 1 or 0 they will be required to serve a same 
day detention after school from 3pm until 3.30pm. We hope this sanction may lead to an improved 
focus and better behaviour in lessons.

We will endeavour to notify you by text message should your child need to attend the detention 
however please be aware this may not always be possible depending on the time of day. For example, 
if your child receives a 1 or 0 during their P5 lesson we may not be able to notify you ahead of picking 
your child up at the end of the day. 

You can also monitor your child’s BFL on the EduLink app under the ‘Attendance’ section.

Thank you for your ongoing support. 

Bike Safety 

Unfortunately we have had a number of complaints from members of the public about Parklands 
pupils riding their bikes to school inappropriately. 
This includes weaving in and out of the cars on Southport Road, riding on the pavement and riding in 
front of passing cars, causing drivers to slam on. 
Please can we ask that you have a conversation with your child if they use a bike either socially or as 
a mode of transport to and from school. 

Thank you. 
Mrs Haslam 
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Year 11 Easter School

Details have been sent to all students, parents and carers via email. We hope this will help provide 
additional support in preparation for the summer exams. It is now too late to make new bookings or 
alterations. Please note the school switchboard will be closed during the Easter break.

Year 8 Immunisations

Please be advised that the Immunisation team will be in school on Monday 28th April for the Y8 HPV 
immunisations.
Please make sure your child has had breakfast and wears a short sleeved shirt where possible.
If you have any questions regarding this day, please contact Intrahealth on tel: 03333 583397 option 2 
or email team.lancashire@intrahealth.co.uk

Happy Easter to our wonderful pupils and parents!

As we break up for the Easter holidays, I want to take a moment to wish you all a joyful and restful 
break. 

To my pupils, especially year 11 - enjoy your well-deserved rest, but don’t forget to keep the spirit of 
learning alive! 

To my parents - thank you for your continued support.

Wishing you all a blessed and Happy Easter!

Gail Fox

Europe House

Polite reminder - Uniform and Standards

A big thank you to those pupils and parents who are supporting us to uphold our uniform standards. 
However, we still have a minority of our pupils who are still not getting it right. Please see below some 
of the areas which are causing us the most issues;

Pupils’ hair colour should be of a natural colour - blue and pink are not natural! 
Socks should be black or navy and should not be sports socks. 
False nails/nail varnish of any description are not permitted. 
Makeup is not allowed nor are false eyelashes. Year 11s may wear discreet makeup. 
The only jewellery that is permitted is a watch. All other jewellery will be confiscated until the end of 
the week.

School will be the final arbiter with regards to uniform and standards. Should any pupil continue to 
disregard our school policy then further sanctions will be applied. 

Thank you.



Attendance

Weekly Attendance Update

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering a positive and successful learning environment at 
Parklands, we would like to provide you with an update on the overall attendance across the school. 
Regular attendance is essential for student success, and we want to share important information 
regarding current trends, key attendance goals and ways we can work together to support all of our 
students.

We currently have 97 students who have 100% attendance so far this year. If your child is one of 
these students please congratulate them and continue to encourage their attendance, it is a great 
achievement.

Students are expected to be in the school building at 8:25am, heading to form at 8:30am and be in 
form by 8:35am. If they are arriving between 8:35am and 9:15am for any reason they need to enter 
through the pupil entrance and be signed in at the Top Office.

House Attendance % last 
week

Attendance % this 
year so far

Australasia 90% 92.5%

Asia 94.3% 94.2%

Europe 90% 94.4%

South America 92.8% 94%

Africa 91% 93.4%

Whole School 91.6% 93.7%
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 54 pupils to date
Year 8: 53 pupils to date
Year 9: 43 pupils to date
Year 10: 48 students to date
Year 11:  40 students to date
All: 238 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 160 pupils
Year 8: 141 pupils
Year 9: 157 pupils

Year 10: 156 students
Year 11: 132 students

All: 746 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 147 pupils
Year 8: 119 pupils
Year 9: 95 pupils

Year 10: 124 students
Year 11: 97 students

All:  582 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/12Y0gaWPfjwTNhuCuUj13cl0J54vuyZozDKhTo6UKN7A/edit?slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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National Reading Champions Quiz

On Tuesday, Miss Malone and Mr Johnston took two teams of Y8 students to participate in the 
National Reading Champions Quiz and, out of 19 teams, they achieved joint third place. We are very 
proud of them for representing Parklands so well!

Easter Raffle
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World Down Syndrome Day

Thank you everyone who supported World Down Syndrome Day. Donations are still being made and 
we look forward to sharing the total soon. There are still many unclaimed raffle prizes to be collected. 
Do you have the winning number? Please check below.

Well done to Hunter for winning the sweet jar!

KS3 Religious Studies: Discussion Questions

This term, KS3 students have been exploring the beliefs and practices of the Abrahamic religions. 
Here are some questions to discuss with your child/children this week:
Year 7: Judaism

● What is anti-Semitism, and is it still a problem in modern-day Britain?
● What is Zionism, and why is it important to some Jews?

Year 8: The History of Christianity
● What knowledge have we gained from this unit?
● How has learning about Christianity helped us understand history and                                                           

different beliefs?
Year 9: An Introduction to Islam

● What is Halal? What is Haram?
● Why do some religions have food laws?
● How do food laws affect a Muslim’s lifestyle and choices?

Extra Challenge: students in Years 8 and 9 are encouraged to test their knowledge by answering 
questions from the earlier year groups!
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Chorley Tennis Club

Chorley Tennis Club is holding a free Open Day on Saturday 12th April between 10am - 4pm.
Parklands pupils are invited to attend. No prior tennis experience or equipment is needed. The day is 
an excellent opportunity for pupils to try out tennis for the first time. 

Chorley Tennis Club is the town's only not for profit tennis club and are located next to Chorley Cricket 
Club, just off Southport Road.

Central Lancashire Deaf Children's Society

Central Lancashire Deaf Children's Society would like to invite all Year 6 to Year 11 Deaf children in 
Lancashire to our FREE Deaf Youth night at Level in Preston on Monday 7th April 6.30 - 8.30pm. The 
children will take part in Bowling, Lazer Tag and Crazy Golf.
If your child would like to join us then please complete the CLDCS Deaf Youth Group registration form 
and use the link, both below, to select your free tickets for this event. Parents/Carers are welcome to 
stay or drop your child with our DBS checked volunteers.
For more information please feel free to email us at; central.lancs.dcs@outlook.com
Registration Form:          Free event tickets:

mailto:central.lancs.dcs@outlook.com
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAAN__hpVDhNUQkJNTlpWSFdYWjc2SFVRRTE3UTdJWFRaMy4u
https://buytickets.at/centrallancashiredeafchildrenssociety/1649599
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PE Update week beginning 31st March 2025

Another busy week in the PE department and the weather has started to warm up!  Lessons outside 
will still continue unless it is unsafe to do so. Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the 
extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring a kit and attend! 

Year 7 Football at home. The team played against schools from Bishop Rawstorne, Holy Cross, 
Southlands and St Michaels. A valiant defensive effort but unfortunately the team just couldn't put the 
ball in the back of the net. Great effort by all. Well done.  

Year 7 & 8 Girls and Boys Chorley District Table Tennis Tournament -  A team 12 pupils were 
selected to represent Parklands in the annual tournament. What a night! The year The year 7 boys 
secured 3rd place, the year 8 girls secured 2nd place and the year 8 boys placed first! Well done to 
everyone involved you were a credit to the school. 

We are very proud of all of our pupils and the continued commitment they show. Well done! 

Year 8 Basketball Tournament  against Southlands, Holy 
Cross and St Bedes. The team showed great teamwork and 
skill securing 2 draws and a win on the day.Lots of skills to work 
on during practice. Well done!  

Year 9 Football  at home. The team played 
against schools from Bishop Rawstorne, Holy 
Cross  and St Michaels. Fantastic defensive 
display, unlucky for team A who just missed out 
on the competition win. Well done to the second 
team for their valiant effort throughout. 
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Theatre shows

The Witches of Eastwick featuring staff, current pupils and ex pupils. Based on the iconic film. Three 
bored New England housewives, Alexandra, Jane, and Sukie conjure a charismatic stranger, Darryl 
Van Horne, after wishing for the "man of their dreams," leading to a comedic exploration of their 
newfound powers and a clash with the devilish Darryl. Book your tickets now @h-a-t-s.net - age 
recommendation 12 plus.

*SPECIAL OFFER*

Use code WITCHES2025 to get £12.50 tickets for Wednesday and Thursday performances.



Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of useful information in this week’s Easter edition of Career News - including virtual work 
experience opportunities, news of apprenticeships, open events, webinars, conferences and much 
more.

NIS Ltd have some fantastic apprenticeship opportunities - perfect for Year 11s who want to take the 
first step to a career in engineering at a well-respected local company. These are Level 3 (equivalent 
to A Level) apprenticeship positions, so will need decent grades in maths, science/DT and English. 
See Miss Berry (Top Office) for more details or go to: NIS Ltd - Excellence in engineering and 
manufacturing – powered by pride 

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/SPRING_25_Issue_11_Easter.pdf
https://nisltd.com/
https://nisltd.com/
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Last open event of this academic year at Wigan & Leigh College.This is a final chance for Year 11 
students to explore their post-16 options and an ideal opportunity for Year 10 students to start 
considering their next steps.

Booking link: https://www.wigan-leigh.ac.uk/event/open-evening-5/

Year 10 will visit both Wigan & Leigh and Runshaw Colleges in the latter part of the summer term, just 
before Work Experience Week (14th - 18th July 2025).
There are various documents on the school website regarding work experience. Don’t forget the 
deadline for returning completed booklets is 2nd June. A number of employers tell me they have filled 
out booklets, but these have not made it back to me in school yet. Please remind Year 10s to bring 
these in as soon as possible so that all details can be checked and approved.
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience

https://www.wigan-leigh.ac.uk/event/open-evening-5/
https://www.parklandsacademy.co.uk/parents/work-experience
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